
White Lake Citizens League
Meeting Minutes
August 26, 2009

Board Members Present: Tom DeSantis, Larry D’Angelo, Walt Koziol, 
Darrol Spurgeon,  Lenny Wojewoda,  Bob Pisoni, Carol & Gary Webb, 
Jack Butler, Bob Parrett

Other members present: Debi Parrett,  Janice D’Angelo, Michael Roman, Barb & Bill Maine, 
Richard & Elaine Camp, Roy Eastham, Lorraine Eastham, Denise Wojewoda, Karlene Siwek

  
• Meeting held at the White Lake Inn and called to order 7:55 pm
• Tom DeSantis introduced several members of those attending and thanked them for all 

their hard work and accomplishments
• Minutes of Board Meeting from July 22, 2009 approved moved by Carol Webb and, 

seconded by Jack Butler
• Treasurer report   Cash Balance at August 26, 2009 of  $12,089.62

o Motion to accept – Walt Koziol, Second Jack Butler
• Communications   Bob Parrett reviewed the current status of the web-site indicating that 

there will now be a membership page included.
• Membership Jack Butler reported that as of August 26, 2009 the League had 236 paid 

members ($5900) and that 193 Members made additional contribution in the amount of 
$7685 totaling $13585 or $58 / member. 

• Fundraising / Social Committees  Roy Eastham, Jack Butler, and Janice D’Angelo 
mentioned several planned or potential events including a Derrick Coleman event, house 
tours, and a possible poker run.  A suggestion related to fundraising was made to put a 
sticker on each water treatment notice posted at homes on the lake, reminding folks of 
the dues issue.

• Weed Control Bob Pisoni reviewed the current weed control program, including the north 
canal issues.

• Fireworks Jack Butler indicated that for the same show next year the fee would be 
approximately $18,000, with $5,400 down.  The date of the fireworks next year would be 
Saturday July 3 with a July 5 rain date.  

• Special Assessment District Committee
o Tom DeSantis reviewed the presentation that was planned for the public hearing 

regarding the special assessment renewal, to be held on September 26.  Tom 
was assisted by Bob Pisoni, Darrol Spurgeon, and Walt Koziol. Tom requested a 
“straw poll” by the Board and the membership that were in attendance.  The 
document was approved unanimously. 

• Other Business There were no “Old Business” items discussed. Regarding “New 
Business” there was mention of a “hold-um” tournament being considered, either as a 
fundraiser or a community relations activity.

Adjourned 9:15 pm
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